

April 25, 2023

## Dear Members:

As you are aware, Hutch Paving is currently installing new asphalt and striping the parking lots. Due to the large scope of this work, the project is being done in two phases. We want to inform you that phase #2 is scheduled for *Monday*, *May 1*<sup>st</sup>, *Tuesday*, *May 2*<sup>nd</sup>, *and Wednesday*, *May 3*<sup>rd</sup>, *weather permitting*.

In order to have the coating cure properly, you will not be able to park your cars or drive on the asphalt that is being seal coated and restriped for 2 to 3 days. **All the blue areas on the map will be closed.** On the day that your designated parking area is going to be done you must have your vehicle moved out by **7:00 a.m.** and parked in a visitor (V) spot on the other side of the complex or outside of Carriage House if there are no available visitor parking spots.

As a reminder, <u>DO NOT PARK IN VILLAGE SQUARE COOPERATIVE</u>, <u>THEY WILL HAVE YOUR VEHICLE TOWED</u>. In addition, do not park in <u>another members assigned parking space</u>. Fines will be assessed. <u>Only visitor parking spaces should be used</u>. Your cooperation and patience during this process will be greatly appreciated.

Sincerely,

Sharon Horton Property Manager

## Phase Two Monday, May 1

## CARRIAGE HOUSE COOP

